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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

 

It’s the Fourth of July week.  Many flags are beginning to be flown and displayed.  What better way is 

there to brighten our beautiful landscape?  And singing the National Anthem in a church meeting really 

enlivens the spirit of the season.  The Fourth of July brings back the memory when I was a lucky lad 

because I had five cents to spend on the holiday.  The entire season takes on a grander meaning of home 

and family.  Families assemble to participate in the grandeur of allegiance, homage to country, freedom, 

respect, taking care of others, broadening our family circles, and yes, spending a few precious minutes in 

silence as we ponder the aspect of giving all of oneself to a glorious land of freedom and self-reliance.  

Now comes the parade when we find in the deeper memory the phrases, “Hats off, the flag is passing by”, 

and “look at that huge band” as they marched by, in step with the bass drummer.  

 

It’s the Fourth of July!  Soon to come are the hints of darkness.  Soon the noisy and boisterous sounds of 

celebration are diminished, then finally erupting into the squeals of delight at the splendor of firework 

displays. 

 

But wait!  Hold on, remember the fires, flames leaping skyward in their reach to catch & destroy.  We 

cheered as we recognized our firemen as they respond to the threats of wildly, grasping flames.  We 

marvel at the courage of those who are in combat with fire.  Slowly, flames are banished, and we settle in 

to recover, repair, and to build anew.  Hundreds, thousands, strive to help out, 

to make it go away. 

 

Thank you dear Lord for the blessings of freedom, devoted leadership, 

unselfish helping hands, others, neighbors, families, all together bringing peace 

back to the fold. 

 

May God bless you all during this joyous season. 

 

With warm regards, 

 

Dick Christiansen 

National President, 2012 

Ricmar29@msn.com 

 

 

 

 

2013 PRESIDENT ELECT CANDIDATES 

At Convention 2012 in Provo, delegates will vote for the 2013 National President-elect, who will become 

our National President in 2014. The next two pages contain biographies of the two candidates for this 

office to help you become familiar with them and their qualifications. 

mailto:Ricmar29@msn.com
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Robert (Bob) Folkman 
 

Short biography: 

 Born in Provo, 1947. Raised in Ogden, Ben Lomond High School 1965. 

 Full-time Mission to Central Atlantic States from 1966 to 1968. 

 Married Iantha Dobsky, Texas native and convert to the Church, 1969. 5 

children, thirteen grand-children including a missionary in California. 

 Graduated from BYU in 1971 with a B.A. in Communications. 

 We returned to Utah from California in 1986 to become sales manager 

for Alco Mfg Co in Logan, and worked for Alco for 26 years. 

 Resident of Brigham City for the same 26 years. 

 My wife and I have been summer volunteers at This Is The Place Park. 

 

Story # 1: While in high school, I participated in Ogden's old pioneer pageant, "All Faces West." Today 

In the library at the S.U.P. building there is a bust of Egor Gorin. How many know who he is and why his 

statue is in the S.U.P. library? The point of the story: I have long valued the Pioneer legacy. 

 

Story # 2: While driving one of my sons home from a football game in Plain City, Utah, we passed the 

main corner of the Plain City Cemetery, and my son called out, "Hey, Dad, there's a big headstone that 

says Folkman on it! Who is that?" I realized I had not done enough to teach my children about their great 

pioneer ancestry. My Folkman ancestors came to Utah in the spring of 1857 in the Seventh Handcart 

Company, and were among the founding settlers of Plain City, near Ogden. 7 of my great-grandparents 

were Utah pioneers before 1860. The point: We must teach our children, or the legacy will be lost. 

 

Story #3: A friend and S.U.P. member in the Box Elder Chapter invited my wife and me to a dinner 

meeting. We loved it. Good people, good traditions, a purpose that I valued, and I felt like the kid in the 

crowd. So I joined in 2001, and got involved. I served as Programs Chairman, Public Relations Chairman, 

Newsletter Editor, Chapter President, and presently Area VP for Area 2, and assistant Trail Marker editor. 

The point: I have a great love for the S.U.P., the people in it, and its purposes. But I have concern for our 

future. 

 

Story #4: When I moved to Utah to be Sales Manager of the Alco Division in 1986, the business was 

declining, and it was assumed it would eventually fail. From 1988 to 2005, I re-invented Alco three times 

because I could see that our products and structure were aging and had a limited future. Because we grew 

every year instead of failing, I rose from Sales Manager to Vice President and G.M. Today the parent 

company is gone, but Alco continues and a few people still work for me who were there in 1986. The 

point of this story: An effective leader who has a vision can change the future for his organization. 

 

Summary Statement: The S.U.P. is a venerable and valuable institution, and one that I love. The present 

leadership, and previous leaders, are great and accomplished men doing an outstanding work. The 

wonderful Symposiums and Conventions are examples of how well we are led, and the Legacy Fund is 

exactly the right idea at a critical time. But in spite of great leadership and good men, membership 

continues to decline and age. We must act soon to assure there will be a long future for the Sons of Utah 

Pioneers. The S.U.P. leadership must have a vision and a plan that will lead to positive actions and new 

directions to build the future of the S.U.P. 
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WILLIAM W. TANNER, DDS 

 

PERSONAL INFORMATION: 

Born: February 18, 1936, Salt Lake City, Utah 

Residence: 4996 South 938 East, Salt Lake City, Utah 84117 

Married: August 14, 1959 to Elizabeth Findlay Tanner 

Children: Four Sons and 10 grandchildren 

SONS OF UTAH PIONEERS 

Life Member 

President Elect, President and Past President Salt Lake City Chapter 

Area Vice President 

Member of the National Finance Committee 

CHURCH SERVICE: 

 Includes but not limited to: Temple Sealer and ordinance worker, Mission President, Regional 

Representative, Stake President, Bishop, High Counselor, Gospel Doctrine Teacher, Priesthood 

Advisor and President of the Southern California Choir, member of the Southern California Public 

Affairs Council, High Priest Group Leader Elders Quorum President, Full Time Missionary 

Central Atlantic States Mission 1956-58, Board of Directors Deseret Industries and Bishop Store 

House Los Angeles Region. 

EDUCATION: 

East High School 1954 

University of Utah 1954-56, 1958-59 

University of Southern California School of Dentistry 1959-63 

PROFESSION: Dentist  

Private Practice, Beverly Hills California 1963-2001; Salt Lake City, Utah 2005-09 

Clinical Instructor: USC School of Dentistry  

Adjunct Faculty; University of Utah School of Medicine and Creighton Dental School 

Los Angeles Dental Society – President, Chairman of Various Committees, Delegate to the 

California Dental Society 

California Dental Society – Chairman of the Judicial Council, Delegate to the American Dental 

Society 

Beverly Hills Academy of Dentistry – President 

American College of Dentists – Fellow 

International College of Dentists – Fellow 

COMMUNITY 

Utah Air National Guard 1954-60 

PTA 

Three Fountains East Condominium Board of Directors Pres., 2001-09 (232 Units) 

Inter Faith Council of Southern California 

Boy Scouts of America 

LDS Chaplain to 4 National Boy Scout Jamborees Western Region; 1973,1977,1981,1985 

Los Angeles Area Council: 1965-2001 Board of Directors, Executive Board, Chairman 

Hollywood Wilshire District, Religious Relationship Committee, Chair and member of the 

Mormon Relations Committee Los Angeles Area Council BSA. 

 Recipient of: Award of Merit, Silver Beaver, William Spurgeon Award (Exploring), 

Doctor of Philanthropy 

Crescent Bay Area Council 1963-65 – Board of Directors 

PROJECTS 

Compiled, written and published eight books on Church and Family History  
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HOLE-IN-THE-ROCK TREK – This is the first of 14 pages of notes and sketches made by David 

V. Story during our Hole-in-the-Rock Trek in mid-May. To enjoy the full contents of his illustrated 

depiction of the trek, go to http://www.sonsofutahpioneers.org/hole-in-rock-sketches/.  

 

.   

http://www.sonsofutahpioneers.org/hole-in-rock-sketches/
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NATIONAL CALENDAR  
 

July 21 Pioneer Day Sister Organization Dinner, 5:30 p.m. 

 Brigham's Ball, 6:00 p.m. at This is the Place Heritage Park. $5 donation, at "The Garden 

Place" 

 

July 24 Sunrise Service, Tabernacle on Temple Square, 7-8 a.m. Message presented by Elder Steven 

E. Snow, Church Historian and Recorder and Executive Director of the Church History 

Department. Free and open to the public. Please be seated by 6:50 a.m.  See page 10.  

 Days of '47 Parade, 9 a.m., Handcarts provided for first 5 chapters to register 

 

Aug. 23-25 Convention 2012, Provo Marriot Hotel, sponsored by Brigham Young and Maple Mountain 

Chapters. See pages 11-16. 

 

Dec. 11 National SUP Christmas Social and Swearing In (Chapter executive) 6:30 p.m. and HQ 

 

 

NATIONAL NEWS 
Send National News submissions to 

sup1847@comcast.net.  

 

NEW LIFE MEMBER 
Daniel Liljenquist – Bountiful 

 

CONVERTED LIFE MEMBERS 
J Paul Jones – Porter Rockwell 

Charles Westfahl – Porter Rockwell 

 

NEW ANNUAL MEMBERS 
Glen F Hammond – Salt Lake City 

Adrian Gale – Temple Fork 

Robert C Shields – Holladay 

Thomas Carter – Centerville 

Jason Noall – Centerville 

Roger Oldroyd – Sevier Valley 

Dale R Satterthwaite – Ogden Valley 

Scott Layton – Ogden Valley 

Terry Clawson – Morgan 

Merlin L Wright – Grove City 

Jim Clinton – Timpanogos 

Steven Beckstead – At Large 

Steven M Rezendes – Mills 

Ed Cheeseman – Porter Rockwell 

M Carl Madsen – Cotton Mission 

Scott Spencer – Centerville 

Boyd J Farr – Ogden Pioneer 

 

CHAPTER ETERNAL 
Bland Giddings – Mesa – 4/8/12 

H Dean Larson – Cotton Mission – 5/15/12 

Don R. Smith – Mills – 4/12/12 

Ralph B Hutchings – Brigham Young – 6/3/12 

O Geral Wilde – Brigham Young – 5/30/12 

F Lewis Pratt – Maple Mountain – 12/30/10 

 

LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
If you are able to give a few hours anytime on 

Wednesday’s and Thursday’s when Marilyn is 

available, it would be a great load off of her 

back. Please call the office to schedule some 

time! 

 

MEDALLIONS  

2012 HOLE IN THE ROCK medallions will 

be available later this month. Details on price 

and ordering will be announced as they 

become available. 2010 PONY EXPRESS 

(limited assortment) & 2011 TELEGRAPH. 

 

OFFICE HOURS: 

 Mondays - Thursdays 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 Closed Fridays 

 The library is open by appointment only due 

to staff shortage. 

mailto:sup1847@comcast.net
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CHAPTER NEWS 
Compiled By Bob Folkman 

 
Please send chapter newsletters and other 
chapter news, awards, information, pictures and 
upcoming events to Bob Folkman at 
bfolkman@hotmail.com, or 1485 N 675 W, 
Brigham City, UT 84302, as soon as they happen. 
Our deadline is ONE WEEK before the end of 
each month. 
 

BOX ELDER CHAPTER (Brigham City, 

Utah) – At the June dinner meeting, the Chapter 

heard from Elder Barry Evans who is serving as 

a full-time World Wide Family Search 

Missionary, and is also his Stake Indexing 

Director. He talked about how there are 140,000 

indexers working the newly available 1940 U. S. 

Census. Eighteen states including Utah have 

been completed. On Sundays and Thursdays, 

they sometimes approach the 5 million names 

goal for completed indexing, and average over 

one million names a day in a typical month. 

 

 
 

Elder Evans, (above, left) with Program 

Chairman Don Berchtold, also talked about the 

upcoming "Family Tree" upgrade of New Family 

Search, and feels it will be a very useful new tool 

for submitting names to the Temples. 

 

JORDAN RIVER TEMPLE CHAPTER (Salt 

Lake Valley Southwest, Utah) – The June 

meeting was devoted to the youth. The Chapter's 

essay program in the elementary schools is 

completed for another year, and three students 

who took first place in the contest were guests, 

along with their parents, at the meeting. They 

each read their essay for the audience. The three 

students were:  

 Jenna Burrup – American Heritage of 

South Jordan 

 Jordan Brown – South Jordan Elementary  

 Madeleine Betts – Hawthorn Academy 

 

Following reading of the essays, members were 

entertained and amazed by 14-year old Harrison 

Sligting as he played very complex numbers on 

the piano. Harrison is a great- grandson of Booth 

and Eddie Maycock. He has a marvelous talent 

and a goal of becoming a concert pianist. With 

youth who have talents and standards like the 

evening's participants, our nation and 

communities are in good hands. 

 

LEHI CHAPTER (Lehi, Utah) – A pioneer 

cabin known as the "Doc Hunger Cabin" is the 

focus of a project by the Lehi Chapter. Lehi City 

has agreed to accept and maintain the cabin if it 

can be moved from its present location to city 

property. To help accomplish that, the Chapter is 

holding a fund-raising dinner on July 16 at 

6:30 p.m. at Bud Lott's Pioneer Village in Lehi. 

A donation of $25 is requested that will go 

toward the cabin project. See page 9. 

 

At the June meeting, the Cox Family Singers, 

entertained, and Dean and Nortje Bowles spoke 

on historical subjects. Dean gave the history of 

Martin Harris, and cast a light on the years that 

Martin stayed in Kirtland while the most of the 

Saints were in Missouri and Illinois. Sis. Bowles 

talked about her life in Holland (The 

Netherlands) during World War II. She was born 

in 1939, shortly before the Germans occupied 

Holland, and found her early life filled with 

hunger and challenges that a child should not 

have to face. In 1949 her family came to the 

U.S., and eventually to California, where she 

was exposed to the LDS Church and joined as a 

teen-ager. From that point on, she says, her life 

was pretty much as normal anyone else's. 

THE HQ BUILDING CAN BE RENTED for 

dinners, weddings, receptions, birthdays, family 

events, etc. For details and pricing, please call 

Tess @ 801-484-4441 or 1-866-724-1847. 

mailto:bfolkman@hotmail.com
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MESA CHAPTER 
(Mesa, Arizona) – 

The June 14 dinner 

meeting's program 

consisted of music 

by James Benitez, 

performing a 

patriotic medley. 

The speaker was 

Larry Chesley, a 

former prisoner of 

war during the Viet 

Nam War. 

 

SALT LAKE 

CITY CHAPTER 

(Salt Lake City, 

Utah) –June's 

meeting featured the 

artwork of Rob 

Adamson as he and 

his wife Sharyl (far 

right) talked about 

their pioneer 

ancestors, including John M. Browning, who is 

depicted in the painting shown here of Mount 

Ben Lomond in North Ogden. Sis. Adamson 

spoke of her ancestors James and Mary Laird, 

who were in the ill-fated Willie Handcart 

Company and had the trying assignment of 

burying many of the dead along the trail. 

 

12-year old Sarah Adamson (above, left) played 

the violin beautifully, performing "If you could 

Hie to Kolob."  

 

Shown at left is 

Salt Lake Area 

VP Bill Tanner 

with Bro. 

Adamson and his 

painting of Lee's 

Ferry. 

 

Also noted was 

the passing of Sis. 

Hortense Child 

Smith, the wife of 

Patriarch Eldred 

G. Smith, a Salt 

Lake Chapter 

member. She died 

on May 17, 2012, 

at the age of 93. 
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SEVIER VALLEY CHAPTER (Richfield, 

Utah) – We haven't had a report from the chapter 

yet on its joint event with the Old Spanish Trails 

Association on June 14-17, but we look forward 

to reading about it and seeing some pictures from 

that association's National Convention. 

 

In its May meeting, they enjoyed a potato bar at 

Snow College, followed by their annual essay 

winners program. The essay winners from the 

Fourth Grade Pioneer Writing Contest read their 

essays to the members and guests. The essay 

subject was to be about one of their own pioneer 

ancestors. Zion's Bank contributed to the awards 

for these young pioneers. The winner from 

Monroe Elementary was Casy Ott of Mrs. 

Bloomquist's class, from Koosharem Elementary 

the winner was Madison Lewis of Mr. 

Torgensen's class, and from Pahvant Elemntary 

the winner was Emma Palmer of Mrs. Roundy's 

class. Each of these winners received $75.00 

provided by Zion Bank. More importantly (to 

the students) each participating class received a 

7½ pound bag of Gummy Bears. Jerry Hawley 

coordinated this event.  

 

 
The Chapter also awarded a scholarship to one 

graduating senior at each local high school's 

awards assembly held the week before 

graduation.. The scholarships were awarded to 

Kaden Jacobson of Richfield H.S.; Shanelle 

Mooney at South Sevier H.S.; and at Cedar 

Ridge Alternative High School the scholarship 

went to Valisha Veder. The scholarships at 

Richfield and South Sevier High Schools were 

$750 and the funds were made available by the 

Sevier Valley Chapter and Chapter members. 

The Cedar Ridge Scholarship was $1000 funded 

by the Angus Belliston Foundation and an 

anonymous Sevier Valley Chapter Member. 

Dennis Larsen managed the scholarship 

program for the Chapter. 

 

OGDEN PIONEER CHAPTER (Ogden, Utah) 

– In their May 14 meeting, the Chapter heard 

from David Jacobs, who spoke of his 

grandmother, Zina Diantha Huntington. Zina 

was married to Henry Bailey Jacobs, and had 

two sons. Zina was a midwife in Utah, and was 

present for the birth of several of Brigham 

Young's children. She was the third General 

President of the Relief Society. During her life 

she was sealed to both Joseph Smith and 

Brigham Young, but is buried next to her 

husband Henry Jacobs in Salt Lake City. 

 

Also speaking at this meeting was Stewart 

Radmall, National SUP Landmarks Chairman, 

and a Chapter member. He talked about the Utah 

Pioneer Treks and Landmarks Association that 

was founded in 1930 by George Albert Smith. 

The group marked several landmarks with 

monuments, and used an interesting way of 

numbering the monuments over the years. 

UPTLA struggled after the death of Pres. Smith, 

and eventually the monuments were taken over 

by the S.U.P. in 1950. 

 

Stewart also discussed the National SUP Trek to 

Harmony, PA, to dedicate a monument, the 

monuments in Monument Valley, and many 

others. He noted that the SUP Register of 

Monuments is more than 200 pages long. 

 

CONQUERORS OF THE WEST by Florence 

Youngberg are available for ordering. Full set of 

four books is $220. Individual books are $60 

each. Call Tess at National to order. 

 

SUP MEDALLIONS WANTED If you have 

SUP Medallions from previous years that you 

would like to sell, especially in sets, please 

contact Scott Hardman at 801-557-6881. 
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